
Next Meeting
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 16TH 2014
TRAVELODGE, BELLEVILLE
SOCIAL HOUR 6PM - DINNER 7PM

Guest Speaker
TREVOR CROWE
CROWE PRODUCTIONS 

Trevor Crowe, President of Crowe Productions Inc takes a different approach to websites 
and digital marketing as a whole. Put in practical terms, Trevor will be explaining how 
your online presence can increase your bottom line. Trevor and his team work with many 
government and Economic Development offices across Eastern Ontario. Projects range 
from basic videos for websites, to YouTube advertising campaigns, and online distribution 
reaching out to our local major cities. Coined “Rich Media”, this new online advertising is 
trumping traditional ways of advertising and gaining adoption around the world. 

Coming Events
This year’s conference will be taking place in our nation’s 
capital, Ottawa.  The three days have great have speakers, 
activities and important industry information. We congratulate 
and thank our own Eric DenOuden for giving of his time being 
the OHBA President, he will be handing the presidency over to 
the incoming president during the conference.
Registration is still open, view the website to register.

October’s Dinner meeting is Quinte Home Builders Annual General Meeting (AGM).  
Please plan on attending we will be voting in a new slate of board members. Brian Garrard 
will be the Past President, Gord McCrady will be the incoming President, Clark Stevens 
the First Vice President and Tony Engelsdorfer the Second Vice President, we will need 7 
other board members to be voted in to make up the QHBA Board of Directors. If you know 
of someone you would like to nominate please obtain that persons permission to bring 
their name forward or if you would like to submit your own name please contact the current 
President Brian Garrard or call the office and speak to Linda. The meeting will also have 
purpose to bring up any concerns or note worthy items that you would like to discuss.  This 
year we will also be inviting all the past President’s of the QHBA  to attend as well, so come 
out and say hello.
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This Newsletter is published by 
Quinte Home Builders’ Association. 

Please direct any inquiries to: 
Brian Garrard 613-962-3800

Quinte Home Builders’ Association 
Phone: 613-970-2216 

info@quintehomebuilders.ca 
www.quintehomebuilders.ca

2014 EXECUTIVE

PRESIDENT 
	 Brian Garrard . . . . . . . .        613-962-3800

1ST VICE PRESIDENT 
	 Gord McCrady . . . . . . .       613-342-6500

2ND VICE PRESIDENT 
	 Clark Stevens. . . . . . . .        613-967-0399

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
	 Linda Wikkerink . . . . . .      613-970-2216

PAST PRESIDENT 
	 Eric DenOuden. . . . . . .       613-962-4600

DIRECTORS 
	 Rhonda Parker-Boers. .  613-392-7806 
	 Jonathan VanHuizen. . .   613-919-8024 
	 Tony Engelsdorfer. . . . .     613-966-8420 
	 Steve Shanque. . . . . . .       613-933-5643 
	 Warren Price. . . . . . . . .         613-392-1309 
	 Terry Little. . . . . . . . . . .           613-969-7722 
	 Dave MacDonald . . . . .     613-813-0632

PRESIDENTIAL APPOINTEES 
	 Paul Stinson. . . . . . . . .         613-962-6626 
	 Leon James . . . . . . . . .         613-969-1915

LOOK FOR THE  
OHBA LOGO
In one of the ads in each 
months bulletin. A draw will be held at 
each general meeting. If your firm’s name 
is drawn and you can name the location 
with the leaf... the prize is yours!

Presidents Message September 2014
September dinner meeting is around the corner and I am not sure where 
the summer went. Thank goodness that we had rainy Tuesdays to keep 
us on track! This month’s speaker will be a website creator and developer. 
Bring lots of questions about social media and tablet websites.

The QHBA Is pleased to provide some of the photos from the long ago Golf 
Day. There is also a photo album that is available on the QHBA website.

As some of you well know, the Bylaw, for Development Charges for the 
City of Belleville, is up for renewal. We are pleased to report that the 

charges, which were proposed to be doubled, will become a topic of further discussion in 
the upcoming year amongst ourselves, the commercial construction sector, and the City 
Of Belleville representatives. In a continued effort to keep houses affordable, we must 
continue to keep the development charges within a reasonable level.

Later this month, the Ontario HBA will be having the annual Awards of Distinction 
and electing a new president. This event will be hosted by the greater Ottawa HBA. 
Congratulations to our past President Eric Den Ouden for completing the past year as the 
president of the OHBA.  Job well done!

See you at the dinner meeting.

Brian Garrard, 
QHBA PRESIDENT, 
Eastern Design Windows and Doors 

A couple of notes from the Executive Officer
The Quinte Home Builders past Executive Officer Jake Nelson has been diagnosed with cancer 
and will be undergoing some difficult surgeries, he needs his rest and his strength to fight this. 
Please keep Jake and his family in your thoughts and prayers in the upcoming weeks.

The newsletter that you are reading has advertisers around the outside edges, these spots 
are up for renewal and over the next month I will be calling to see if you would like to keep 
your advertising space, change up the ad or make room for some new advertisers. If you 
are not a current ad and would like the opportunity to advertise your business please email 
or call the office to discuss the space available and the fees.

The QHBA will also be obtaining some office space in the Children’s Safety Village, we are 
looking for donations of office furniture for the space ie. desk, office chair, guest chairs, file 
cabinets, bookcase please contact Linda to see if what you have may work for the space.

I know that the fall season is hardly here but planning takes time and that is why I am looking for 
several individuals that would like to help put together a FANTASTIC CHRISTMAS GALA, please 
give me a call if you would like to help out! The committee will also be accepting/looking for 
donations for the auction that evening, if your company would like to donate please call Linda. 

Congratulations  
goes to Habitat for Humanity on completing 
their build project for a family in the county!

Hands Up! for Habitat! With the help of 100’s 
of volunteers, vast community support and generous gifts in kind, Habitat for Humanity PEH 
has completed its 15th home in Picton! To learn more, please go to www.habitatpeh.org



Golf Day 2014!!
On a cool day, June 17th a full roster of golfers assembled at the Timber Ridge Golf Course 
to play a “competitive” friendly game of golf. The weather was trying at times but it was 
evident that a good time was had by all!  Gord Mc Crady from Direct Energy had the 
pleasure of being the highest bidder on the Custom Golf Cart donated by Contractor Rental 
Supply and was able to drive in comfort and style for the day.  You were able to test your 
skills against the Long Drive Hitter, Brett Cleverton and also be amazed at his “Golf show” 
at the end of the day.  A thanks goes out to our many sponsors and donations for the day 
and for Timber Ridge for putting on a great day and dinner.

The Quinte Home Builders made a $1000.00 donation from the proceeds of the day to Big 
Brothers Big Sisters Association.  Another successful day!

 

Bragging rights are given to these people for the next year!

Low score for the day goes to this fine foursome... Metal Roof Outlet:  
Ken McKichan, Brian Cosyns and Redmond Williams; Dave Peacock and Brad Redmond

Closest to the Pin – �Men’s – Dorval Minville 
Ladies – Audrey Chapman, Direct Energy

Longest Drive – �Men’s – Chris Bosiak, Bosiak Construction 
Ladies – Audrey Chapman, Direct Energy

Putting Contest – Graham Cobb, Cobblestone Homes

50/50 DRAW
Congratulations Rob Baragar, 
Hilden Homes

LEAF DRAW
No Winner! 
$40.00 for September!

Quinte Home Builders Association
Donates $1,00000 To  

Big Brothers/Big Sisters!

(From left)  Brian Garrard, President of the Quinte Home Builders Association:  
Linda Wikkerink, Executive Officer for QHBA; Arlene Coculuzzi, Executive Director 
for Big Brother Big Sisters of Hastings and Prince Edward Counties and Gord 
McCrady, Golf Committee.
A cheque in the amount of $1000.00 was presented to Big Brothers and Big 
Sisters by the Quinte Home Builders Association from proceeds of their recent 
golf tournament.
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A & B Precast 	 Cliff Anderson 	 613 962-9111
A & E Ceramic Tile & Marble Ltd.	 Elvis Leonarduzzi	 613 966-2767
Ainley Group 	 Lois Ann Hayes	 613 966-4243
Al White Landscaping & Excavating 	 Aaron White 	 613 966-4482
Alarm Systems 	 Steve Riddell 	 613 969-5100
American Standard 	 Mark Tullock 	 613 391-1500
Anything Electric 	 Wendon Wattam 	 613 396-5470
Arnie’s Appliances & Home Furnishings 	 Bill Smith 	 613 969-1824
Arriscraft International 	 Dave McCargar 	 905 434-9141
Bardon Supplies 	 Steve Shanque 	 613 966-5643
Bath Solutions 	 Jeff Whitley 	 613 968-6630
Battlefield Equipment Inc. 	 Ken Devolin 	 613 966-2822
Bay of Quinte Living 	 Adrian Bax 	 613-969-5153
Bell Canada 	 Don Dafoe 	 613 966 3573
Belleville Home Building Centre	 Amy Lockwood	 613-968-3451
Build All Contractors 	 Tom Maracle 	 613 969-1315
Canada Building Materials 	 Katie Riddell 	 613 967-0912
Canadian Tire Associate Store 	 Dennis McCullough 	 613 968-6701
Carpet One 	 Greg Johnson 	 613 966-9988
Century 21 Lanthorn Real Estate 	 Kelly Singer 	 613 399-2100
Chapman Plumbing & Heating Ltd. 	 Dave Chapman 	 613 962-4234
Chisholm’s Tim-BR Mart Roslin 	 Pat Cassidy 	 613 477-2920
Cobblestone Homes Quinte Inc. 	 Graham Cobb 	 613 661-3011
Cogeco Cable Canada 	 Jason Hucul 	 289 208-0576
Colasante Windows & Doors	 Mike Colasante 	 613 392-2157
Contractors Rental Supply	 Chris Gill	 613-962-1222
Corp. of the City of Belleville 	 Rod Bovay 	 967-3200 x3234
D & K Heating & Air Conditioning 	 Terry Little 	 613 969 9500
Direct Energy 	 Gord McCrady 	 613 342-6500
Dolphin Fiberglass Pools 	 Linda Stykel 	 613-394-9822
Dor-Ann Homes Ltd. 	 Jamie O’Shea 	 613 966-2424
Dows Climate Care 	 Robert Lake 	 613 962-2468
Doyle’s Window Sales 	 Rick LaRose 	 613 969-0214
Ducon Homes 	 David Wikkerink 	 613-392-6891
Dutchman Lawn & Garden 	 Ken DeHaan 	 613 848-1650
Duvanco Homes Inc. 	 Dustin VanSoelen 	 613 966-4499
Eastern Design Window & Doors 	 Brian Garrard 	 613 962-3800
Eastern Ontario ICF 	 Alan Leger P. Eng. 	 613-923-1152
Eastern Overhead Doors 	 Ernie Wales 	 613 966-8392
Eastern Restoration & Masonry 	 Vern Hartwig 	 613 962-2915
Fashionable Interiors	 Heather McColl	 613-962-4977
Farnsworth Construction Ltd. 	 Andrew Gunning 	 613 395-2636
Fireplace Specialties 	 Sam Osborne 	 613 969-6699
Floortrends LTD.	 Patrick Kinlin 	 613 966-4238
Foxboro Fasteners 	 Robert Lee 	 613 969-1933
Freeman’s Winemaking & Brewery 	 Janet Goneau 	 613 966-9972
Friel Heating & Air Conditioning Inc. 	 Wayne Friel 	 613 966-8848
Friendly Fires	 Eric Shaw	 705-741-1900
Gaylord Forest Products Ltd. 	 Greg Gaylord 	 613 478-5301
Geco Industries 	 Helm Klein 	 705 653-1116
Geertsma Homes Ltd. 	 Andy Geertsma 	 613 966-8420
Geo Dynamics	 Matt Bulley	 613-476-5686
Gordon Tobey Developments Ltd. 	 Stephen Tobey 	 613 475-0618
Habitat for Humanity	 Len Kennedy	 613 969-1415
Havelock Metal Products 	 Jennie Lawson 	 705-639-2857
Hearth Stone Ridge Estates 	 Al Osborne 	 613 969-7593
Henderson Developments 	 Christine Waterhouse 	 613-475-0197
Hickory Homes Ltd. 	 Kyle DenOuden 	 613-922-9276
Hilden Homes Ltd. 	 Eric DenOuden 	 613 962-4600
Hollandale Landscaping Garden Centre Ltd. 	 Dave Boers 	 613 392-7806
Home Depot 	 Stewart Henderson 	 613 961-5340
Honourary Member 	 Don Keller 	 613 962-1165
Honourary Member 	 Gerald (Jake) Nelson 	 613 969-0437
IKO Industries Ltd. 	 James Bradburn 	 705 760-5560
Impresscrete 	 John Kuipers 	 613 392-5039
Intelligencer 	 Lisa Grills 	 613 962-9171 x611
Interiors by Cindy 	 Cindy Dow 	 613 967-7972
Ivan B. Wallace Ltd 	 Mark McConnell 	 613-392-7803
JB Print Solutions 	 Teresa Bell 	 613 394-3245
Kerr Sprinkler Systems 	 Kelly Kerr 	 613 967-1059

Klemencic Homes Inc. 	 Mark Klemencic 	 613 392-7839
Len Kuipers Homes 	 Len Kuipers 	 613 475-5999 
Lennox Industries 	 Paul Davidson 	 613 967-2220
Leon James Home Renovations 	 Leon James 	 613 967-1915
Lloyd’s Heating & Cooling Ltd. 	 Lyle Lloyd 	 613 393-1437
Lowes Belleville 	 Martin Parr 	 613 771-2945
Loyalist College 	 Tom Falcao 	 613 969-1913 x2534
Martino Contracting & HVAC	 Donovan Williams	 613-395-1800
McAdam Window & Door Centre 	 Fred McAdam 	 613 968-4512
McDonald Homes 	 David McDonald 	 613-475-5555
McDougall Insurance Brokers 	 Ray Dassylva 	 613 966-7001
Metal Roof Outlet 	 Ken McKichan 	 1-800-366-0620
Metroland Media	 John Kearns	 613-966-2034 
Mirtren Homes Ltd. 	 Dave Miron 	 613 967-0805
Newcastle Block Ltd. 	 Hugh Jack 	 613 813-4448
Newman VanReewyk Insurance 	 Janet Hiltz 	 613 968 6705
Ontario Duct Cleaning 	 Larry Bird 	 613 967-6605
Ontario ICF Supply Inc. 	 Brian Trudel 	 705-357-9965
Ontario Truss & Wall 	 Frank Shortt 	 613 966-8137
Penridge Homes 	 Charlene Dusa 	 613 475-5810
Picture Perfect Landscaping Quinte Ltd. 	 Elaine Bouma 	 613 968-1940
Quinn & Quinn Ltd. 	 Michael Quinn 	 1-888-261-7543 x224
Quinte Broadcasting Co. Ltd. 	 Kerry Patrick 	 613 969-5555
Quinte Paint & Wallpaper 	 B.J. McLeod 	 613 969-9521
Quinte West Home Hardware Building Centre 	 Vern Salteski 	 613 966-3990
Quintessential Credit Union 	 Gino Leone 	 613-966-4111
Rashotte Renovations 	 George Buxton 	 613-478-2539
Ray Robertson Electric 	 Ray Robertson 	 613 849-7460
Reid’s Insulating 	 Delbert Reid 	 613 966-9935
Reliance Home Comfort 	 Dave Walton 	 613 224-0074
Rona Building Centre, Trenton 	 Kim Wright 	 613 394-3351
Rona Building Centre, Belleville 	 Clark Stevens 	 613 967-8080
Roofing Plus 	 Steve Treverton 	 613 827-3636
Royal Bank 	 Barry Rivers 	 613 966-5020
Royal LePage ProAlliance Realty	 Bob Grainger 	 613 966-6060
Sandbank Homes Inc. 	 Graham Shannon 	 613 471-0302
Signature Landscape Concepts	 Daniel Button	 613 885-1914
St. Lawrence Pools 	 Marty Ivanic 	 613 962-2545
Sprout’s Premium Earth Products Inc. 	 Stuart Sprout 	 613 966-1411
Staikos Homes Limited 	 Nick Staikos 	 613 967-6560
Starboard Communications 	 Rob Belford 	 613 966 0955
Stinson Builders Ltd. 	 Paul Stinson 	 613 962-6626
Surface Medic 	 Gerhard Blust 	 613 969-9550
21 Degrees Heating & Air Conditioning 	 Kevin Dentremont 	 613 392-6558
Tackaberry Heating & Refrigeration Supplies 	 Jason Debruyn 	 613 967-2884
T.A.S. Communications 	 Denise Reynolds 	 613 969-1616
T.F.P. Stairs & Railings 	 David Cole 	 613 384-7362
Tarion Warranty Corp. 	 Dan Moreau 	 1-877-696-6497
The Belleville Chamber of Commerce	 Bill Saunders	 613-962-4597
The Door Company 	 Lloyd King 	 613 392-4074
The Good Water Company Ltd. 	 Paul Moorman 	 613 968-7700
Tompkins Brothers Landscaping & Excavating	 Sherry Tompkins 	 613-962-0040
Trenton Paving Co. Ltd. 	 John Lanning 	 613 394-6196
Tyendinaga Propane 	 John Bush 	 613 967-7881
Tyroute Communications Inc. Telus 	 Sean Lloyd 	 613 389-9638
UltraMar CST 	 Paul Murray 	 613 921-6666
Union Gas Limited 	 Jody Smith 	 613 827-6527
Upper Level Doors Inc. 	 Jim Carey 	 613 966-5655
Van Huizen Homes Ltd 	 Jonathan VanHuizen 	 613 919-8024
Van Meer Ltd. 	 Arnold Vandermeer 	 613 969-0171
Veridian Connections 	 Rod Hinze 	 613 966-1235 x2276
View Tech Window & Door 	 Joe Miller 	 613 962-2511
Warren & Company Contracting 	 Warren Price 	 613 392-1309
Watson Building Supplies 	 Chuck Quick 	 613 969-7070
Watson Land Surveyors Ltd. 	 Keith Watson 	 613 962-9521
Welch L.L.P. 	 Larraine Ebbers 	 613 966-2844
Willowlee Sod Farms Ltd. 	 Kurt Vanclief 	 613 966 0338
Wilsons Carpetland 	 Jay Wilson 	 613 966-4666
W.R. Bosiak Construction 	 William Bosiak 	 613 395-5097
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